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Dear Neighbor, 

National Grid’s commitment to our customers and communities begins with providing safe, reliable energy. We’re building a 
more resilient energy network that will positively impact our communities today and for generations to come. Beginning in April 
2025, National Grid will mobilize a temporary workspace in Oneida, NY, for a regularly scheduled in-line inspection of our 
infrastructure. 

What is an In-Line Inspection? 

An in-line inspection is a periodic review of National Grid natural gas infrastructure to monitor the real-time condition of our assets 
and ensure safe, reliable energy delivery for Central New York. The in-line inspection process involves sending an inspection tool 
through the line to capture data about the condition of the pipe. Once the in-line inspection has been completed, the pipeline will 
be safely returned to normal service. This work is part of National Grid’s federal and state-mandated pipeline Integrity 
Management Program, and it is essential to maintaining safe and reliable delivery of energy to our customers. 

What work is occurring? 

This project will require a temporary flaring operation to be set up near the National Grid facility at 1265 Union St, Oneida, NY. 
The flaring operation will involve burning natural gas in a controlled manner while the in-line inspection is taking place. Neighbors 
may notice associated noise and visible controlled burning during the flaring operation. 

What are the next steps? 

During the next few months, you may see National Grid approved contractors and employees conducting preliminary 
investigations near the work zone. Approved contractors work to the highest professional and safety standards and are required 
to carry company photo identification. 

As the project progresses, you will receive communications from National Grid updating you on project status. We look forward 
to your understanding as we move forward with this important infrastructure improvement project. If you have any questions, 
please contact us at 315-293-2393. 
 
Sincerely, 

Amy Rood 

 

Project Engagement National Grid 
Questions? 

Call 315.293.2393 

Amy.Rood@nationalgrid.com  

Smell Gas. Act Fast. 

Indoors or outdoors – know what to do. From a safe 
location away from the smell, call 1-800-892-2345 or 
911. Planning to do any excavation? Help us protect our 
underground infrastructure by calling UDig New York at 
811 at least 2 full days before you start working. 


